December 14, 1982 Dr. Robert S. Albert 1996 Harvard Avenue Claremont, CA 91711 Dear Dr. Albert: It was good of you to continue your regular support of the children presently served in our agency's programs, and I want you to know how much your continued support is appreciated. I also want to ask your counsel on a matter. We have been thinking of possibly trying to get in touch with some of the adults who were once residents of the Jewish Children's Home to compile a volume of recomlections of life there. In your opinion would the former children in care be receptive to such a request and willing to cooperate. Do you believe that the issue of privacy is important enough for us to plan that such a volume. if it can be produced, should not identify the respondents by name? Since this is an area

which I believe you have some expert knowledge, I would greatly appreciate your thoughts and comments.

Most sincerely yours,

(Mrs.) Viola W. Weiss Executive Director

ROBERT S. ALBERT 1096 Harvard Ave. Claremont, Calif. 91711

Dec. 17, 1982

Den Mrs. Weiss:

Thank you for your letter
of December 14th. I am
happy I can condinine The
little support of The Jamid
Children's Home. I wish to mene
more. What times There are!

In answer to your questions
regarding getting in found
unth other former residents
of the Home for a volume of
revolledions: I think, in these
times, it would be a wonderful
effort. Plople are for less
senitive to their pasts. Than
years ago, even when there
was pain during them.

as with me and my brothe Linis, The Home was a cote of hope and come, and that, I am sur, is till recalled, or should be Just approach it. The enbject- as you have mith me; I fell many will be responsive to the kindness and your effort to keep The earlier connection alive. As for names being included, you might suggest that is The individuals of tem or salted un wired be identified. A few month care for various reasons. But I don't that many hill me and withding me in your concern - J hit best regards -Ribert DIES